[image: image1.png]4

§ COMMISSION FOR A
SUSTAINABLE LONDON 2012




Media Alert

Embargoed until Wednesday 27 July 2011
Statement to mark the ‘one year to go’ to London 2012 from the Commission for a Sustainable London 2012 

With only one year to go, the Commission for a Sustainable London 2012, the independent body established to assure and monitor the sustainability of the London 2012 Games, recognises the progress and achievements made to help deliver the most sustainable Games ever.
Progress and achievements include the Olympic Delivery Authority’s (ODA) exemplary performance in sustainable construction which is already transforming the industry, and London Organising Committee of the Olympic and Paralympic Games’ (LOCOG) ambitious plans for Games-time food and waste, which has been delivered through their excellent sustainable procurement code.

Nonetheless, it is also true, that there have been significant opportunities missed to promote sustainability around the globe such as the failure to meet the renewable energy targets and to deliver a low-carbon Olympic and Paralympic torch. 
Shaun McCarthy, Chair of the Commission for a Sustainable London 2012, said: “In the next 12 months, it is essential to be as focused on sustainability as we were at the bid stage. The biggest danger is complacency as the emphasis shifts to the sporting events next July and August. LOCOG must maximise the impact of symbols such as the Olympic and Paralympic cauldron and draw on the breadth and reach of Olympic and Paralympic sponsors to spread the sustainability message of London 2012 globally.”

He continued: “Gold medal success is within LOCOG's grasp and with it comes the potential to transform the way millions of people around the globe think about sport, major events and sustainability. However, if we don’t deliver on the promised post-Games sustainable legacy, history will be a harsh judge of London 2012. Now is the time for the bodies responsible for legacy to create and deliver a sustainable future.”
~ ends ~
About the Commission for a Sustainable London 2012: The aim of the Commission is to provide independent assurance and commentary in order to enable the sustainability objectives of the London 2012 programme to be achieved and to support a sustainable legacy. The key goals of the Commission are:

· To provide the Olympic Board and other stakeholders with commentary, supported by objective evidence, to demonstrate whether Key Stakeholders (currently including the Olympic Delivery Authority (ODA) and the London Organising Committee of the Olympic and Paralympic Games, the Greater London Authority (GLA Group), the Department for Culture, Media and Sport (DCMS), the British Paralympic Association (BPA) and the British Olympic Association (BOA) have: 

· Robust plans and processes are in place to deliver SD objectives

· Objective evidence that SD Objectives are being achieved

· SD plans and performance to support a sustainable legacy

· To provide a credible point of reference for all stakeholders, with respect to SD assurance issues
The Commission reports to the Olympic Board and is funded by DCMS, the GLA Group, LOCOG and the ODA.
The Commission tracks all the recommendations it has made and the latest position on these can be accessed by clicking on the following link: http://www.cslondon.org/recommendations
For more information please visit www.cslondon.org or follow us on Twitter: @assuring2012
